
Meeting Minutes: February 27, 2015 

 

Atlanta Classical Academy's Academic Accountability and Compliance 

Committee met on February 27, 2015 at 9:30 a.m. at Atlanta Classical 

Academy, 3260 Northside Drive, N.W., Atlanta, GA 30327. 

 

In attendance:  Dr. Lee Friedman (committee chairman), Matthew Kirby, Cat 

Mcafee, Karen Evans, Principal Dr. Terrence Moore,  Assistant Principal 

Steve Lambert, and community member Debra-Gibson Welch. 

 

Motion to adopt the agenda     Moved:  Cat McAfee 

         Vote Unanimous 

 

Reports 

 

Dr. Moore discussed personnel needs as Atlanta Classical Academy moves to 

the 9
th

 grade.  He is presently interviewing candidates and saw several 

candidates on a trip to Hillsdale College last week.  In terms of the March 5
th

 

count, the school is up to date on I.E.P. meetings and eligibility meetings are 

being scheduled.  Ms. Smith has been appointed to head the Student Support 

Team.  He also stated that we are up to date with the TKES and LKES 

requirements.  On another note, books are being ordered for next year in 

order to utilize our grant funds. 

 

Mrs. McAfee and Ms. Evans gave information about the ACCESS test that is 

required for active ESOL students.  Testing was completed today. 

 

Ms. Evans distributed handouts in terms of CAAS (Computer Adaptive 

Assessment System) scores for our K-3 students.  Assessments are given for 

reading and math.  CAAS will be given again in May.  There was a 

discussion about how best to utilize test results. 

 

Mr. Kirby gave a review of the updated Committee Charter.  Updated final 

committee charters will be completed by the end of the school year. 

 

 



Community Comments 

 

Parent Debra Gibson-Welch was in attendance.  She asked about the 

availability of CAAS results for parents.  She was told she could get that 

information from her child's teacher.  Col. Lambert let her know about the 

administration of the I.T.B.S. and the availability of test results for parents. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 10:20 a.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Dr. Lee Friedman, Committee Chair 


